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LIFESPAN 
news 

 Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

Lights for Life Remembrances 

The following is a list of donations made in support of LIFESPAN’s Lights for Life Tree: 

IN MEMORY OF: Eva & James Beaton: given by Colleen Beaton  Mr. & Mrs. Walter Burdis, Gordon Niemczewski: given by 

Catherine Burdis  Baby Christopher, Baby MacKenzie, Baby Gabriel, Baby Cecelia, Baby Josephine: given by Tony & Chris 

Hansen  Bruce Niederhofer, Marie & Jule Robinson, Stephen Gura, Jerry Hayes: given by Jeff & Lynn Gura  Paul Vella, The 

Killingbeck Family: given by Mr. & Mrs. Marcel Killingbeck  Donna Decker, Michael Thornbury: given by Gerry & Lois Decker 

 Lindsey Young, Michelle Young, Dina Sykora Young: given by Nancy & Paul Young  Russell Bommarito, Herbert Family: 

given by Janet Bommarito  Cass & Teddy Kochan, Dot Nowak: given by Paul & Joan Moses  Vera Loeber, Hans Loeber: given 

by Thomas Loeber  Baby Judah Marie Cervantes, Baby Joseph Zelie Cervantes: given by John & Mary Bleecker  Joseph & 

Sophie Gostomski, Ferend & Maria Tislerics: given by Rosalie Tislerics  Margaret Gibbons, Therese Tomilo, Matthew Tomilo, 

David Tomilo: given by Mary Tomilo  Frank & Ann Schefke, Tom & Estelle Fritz, Aunt Betty Queen: given by Mr. & Mrs. 

Michael Schefke  Patricia & Joseph Kuban: given by Brian Kuban  Edwin Roberts, Barbara Roberts: given by Curt & Ann Marie 

Horvath  Stanley Zenda, Margy Campbell, Patty Batwinas, Nancy Safronoff: given by Mary Zednik  Paul Seewald, Dolores 

Zimmer: given by Frank & Joanne Camiller  Gregory Allan Mack, Patrick Henry Mack, Nancy Verdura-Guy: given by Michael & 

Christine Mack  Bernard Lovend, Eccles Family, Kelly Family, Lovend Family, Kufta Family, Pettit Family: given by Margaret 

Lovend  Tom DeVoogd: given by Linda DeVoogd  Sonny Krochmal, Sheila Campbell: given by Nancy Andreoff  Richard G. 

Hesch, Hilary L. Gross: given by Mr. & Mrs. Russell Hesch  Paul Sullivan: given by Phyllis Sullivan  Ron & Susan Ortopan, Jim, 

Shirley, & Paul Seewald: given by Ellen Ortopan  Emilio Coletti: given by Jeanne Coletti  Blaise & Anna Pattock, Walter & 

Marianne Stuecke: given by Dennis & Irene Pattock  Mrs. Margaret Spas, Mr. & Mrs. 

Nicholas Spas, The Bryan Kalder Family: given by Leonard Spas  Rose & Joe Macaluse: 

given Kevin & Kelly Monahan  Leonard & Clementine Sulkowski, Leonard & Nancy 

Rucinski: given by Ronald & Gloria Sulkowski  William Rodgers, David Sargent, Leroy 

Stemple, George & Joan Cooney: given by Suzanne Calvano  Albert, Lona, & Allan 

Ingraham, Bill Netter & Mary Cay Brady: given by Bill & Linda Seng  Leon Nurenberg: 

given by Sara Nurenberg  Jacob & Wiktoria Kiernicki, Barbara Kiernicki: given by Stanley F. 

Kiernicki  Greg Flewelling, Victoria Kain: given by Susan Flewelling  Bob Warner, Millie 

Warner, Mitchel Yount, Colette Trevarthan: given by Diane Kurgan  Donna J. Decker: given 

by Paul & Susan Kowalski  Gary Guilbault: given by Michele Guilbault  Thomas R. 

Wagener: given by Mary Jo Wagener  Kenneth Morsch: given by Mary Jane Jakubiec  Ann 

& Pat Barkey: given by Patrick Barkey  Alice & Anthony Walczak, Helen & Hugh Scullen: 

given by Peter & Kathleen Scullen  Zofia & Stanley Telka, Stella & Józef Majcher, Walter & 

Mary Dominik, John Telka, Sr. Mary Ruth Koralewski, Monica & John Zentner: given by 



 

President Joe Biden ever-so-discretely awards former PPFA 
president Cecile Richards the Medal of Freedom 

By Dave Andrusko 

     Offering what hopefully will be his last tribute to the 

abortion industry, on Wednesday [November 20, 2024]  

pro-abortion President Joe Biden awarded the Medal of 

Freedom to former Planned Parenthood president Cecile 

Richards. However, according to Jeff Mordock of 

the Washington Times:  

 The ceremony was not listed on Mr. Biden’s 

 public schedule, nor was his decision to award 

 the medal to Ms. Richards publicly announced 

 until after the presentation. 

  Members of the media were not invited to watch 

 the ceremony, which was not live-streamed on 

 the White House website. 

     Mordock wrote that Biden bestowed “the nation’s 

highest civilian honor to the former head of Planned 

Parenthood in a clandestine ceremony.” 

     The White House Press Office described Ms. Richards 

in terms just this side of elevating her into a secular saint: 

 “With absolute courage and conviction, Cecile 

 Richards fearlessly leads us forward to be the 

 America we say we are – a Nation of freedom. 

 Carrying her parents’ torch for justice, she’s led 

 some of our Nation’s most important civil rights 

 causes – to lift up the dignity of workers, defend 

 and advance women’s reproductive rights and 

 equality, and mobilize Americans to exercise 

 their power to vote. A leader of utmost character, 

 she has carved an inspiring legacy that endures 

 in her incredible family, the countless lives she 

 has made better, and a Nation seeking the light 

 of equality, justice, and freedom.” 

     Just to make the contrast more explicit, Mordock writes 

 In May, Mr. Biden presented the Medal of 

 Freedom to former New York City Mayor 

 Michael R. Bloomberg, Olympic champion 

 swimmer Katie Ledecky and former Vice 

 President Al Gore among others in a public 

 ceremony that was both broadcast and attended 

 by journalists. 

     What is the Presidential Medal of Freedom? It is 

described as  “the foremost U.S. civilian decoration, 

awarded to individuals who have made ‘an especially 

meritorious contribution to the security or national 

interests of the United States, world peace, cultural or 

other significant public or private endeavors.’” 

     That describes Richards who was the crafty, politically 

adroit President of PPFA from 2006 to 2018? 

     Speaking of a total lack of self-awareness, check this out 

from 2020. Sarah D. pointed out on November 10 that 

Richards deleted a tweet celebrating what she anticipated 

would be the impact of the election of pro-abortion 

Kamala Harris as the Vice President. 

     So, what did the tweet say? 

 Excited for all the babies this year 

 Who will be named Kamala 

     Babies?! 

     Finally, in 2018, Melissa Ohden, who is the Founder 

and Director of The Abortion Survivors Network, the only 

healing and advocacy organization for abortion survivors 

and their families, wrote about Richards’ then new book. 

In “Make Trouble: Standing Up, Speaking Out, and 

Finding the Courage to Lead–My Life Story,’” Richards 

wrote 

 Parenting isn’t for everyone, and I will fight to 

 my last breath to protect every person’s right to 

 decide whether to have children. But raising our 

 three kids — Lily, Hannah and Daniel — is, bar 

 none, the absolute best thing I’ve ever done. 

     Melissa wrote that 

 In excerpt from her new book posted in 

 the Dallas News, Cecile Richards, the former 

 President of Planned Parenthood, gave her top 

 ten pieces of parenting advice. 

You can’t make this stuff up. 

- November 21, 2024, National Right to Life News 

Official White House Photo by Erin Scott 
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IN HONOR OF: Cascos/MacLachlan Family, Hansen/Clark Family: given by Tony & Chris Hansen  Patton Family, Brown Family, 

Bommarito Family: given by Janet Bommarito  Donna Cornell, Spero Pregnancy Center: given by Sandra McIntosh  Unborn Babies: 

given by Rosalie Tislerics  The Unborn: given by Brian Kuban  Shirley & Jim Seewald, Mary & Joe Camiller: given by Frank & 

Joanne Camiller  Edward & Jean P. Mack, Anthony & Elvera Verdura: given by Michael & Christine Mack  Stanley Krochmal, 

Nellie Krochmal: given by Nancy Andreoff  Sullivan Family: given by Phyllis Sullivan  Lynn & Jeff Gura, Gino Vitale, Nancy 

Peterson, Barb Yagley: given by Suzanne Calvano  Joan & Clarence Mikolajczak: given by Sara Nurenberg  Kurgan Family: given 

by Diane Kurgan  Father Stephen Moening, AOD Seminarians: given by Joanne Moening  Olivia, Hailey, Miranda, Morgan, & Nick 

Gorsuch, Reilly & Zack Burchart: given by Ken & Karen Patrosso  Tim, Keri, Hannah, & Noelle Pruse, Diane & Jerry Fagelman: given 

by John & Kathy Pruse  Our son Steve McNabb: Frank & Linda McNabb  Jack Thomas McCall: given by Cindy Ontko  Rita Virant 

& Family: given by Rita Virant  Michael Jaruzel, Scott Flanigan: given by Andrew & Mary Siring   

FRIENDS OF LIFE: Marilyn Kohls  Ralph Skiano  Michael Platzke  Al AuBuchon  Marnie S. Balog  Marilyn Waldron  Carole 

Jean Stockhausen  Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Silk  Alan J. Osemlak  Michael & Charlotte Sarafolean  Javier Cascos  George & Mary 

Cascos  Andrew Wesley  The Lennon Center  Robert Tenaglia  Susan & Bob Chrysler  Chester Lawrence  Gayle Hornbacher  

Thank you to Weingartz  for their continued support of LIFESPAN! 

Joseph & Mary Majcher  Baby Schmidt, Baby Schmidt: given by John Schmidt  John J. 

Miramonti, Sr., Kevin R. Nichols: given by Charles Oldani  Cynthia Wienczak: given by Joseph 

Wienczak  The Waldemar Szpaichler Family, Edward Randt, Sr. Family, Warren Wheeler, Sr. 

Family, Alexander Szpaichler Family, John Stasko Family: given by Maryanne Randt  Harry & 

Mary Lou Pheney, Cliff & Ruth Moening, Debbie Ranger: given by Joanne Moening  Herman & 

Virginia Wagner, Marie & Ferdie Schraml, Sr. Jean Lucid, Sr. Jude Jochum, Sr. Gabriella Wagner, 

Jean Hall, Dennis Mozdzen, Kathie Hoffman, Jeannie McGrath, Marge Smith, Bill McCulley, Pat 

Holscher, Fr. George Charnley: given by Ken & Karen Patrosso  Fr. Edward Prus, Msgr. William 

Easton, Deceased members of the Pruse, Kaza, Bray, Kirtek & Wright Families: given by John & Kathy Pruse  Chester & Margaret 

Rule, Edward & Ardella Shedlowski: given by Bruce Rule  Our Son Brett Schwartz: given by Robert & Carol Schwartz  Margie Van 

Vleet: given by Jeanne Hutko  Deceased Crowley & Kolasa Families: given by Helen Kolasa  Our Son Steve McNabb: given by 

Frank & Linda McNabb  Mary Cutajar, Felix Cutajar: given by Mary Theresa English  Thomas Ontko, Irene Ontko, John Strauch: 

given by Cindy Ontko  Our Parents - Braun & Braunscheidel, Sr. Geraldine: given by James & Beverly Braunscheidel  Robert & 

Audrey Ralko, Mary Jane Ralko: given by Audrey Ralko  Floyd Virant, John & Mary Kresnik, Floyd & Rose Virant, Sr.: given by Rita 

Virant  Joseph Mosquera, Jr., David Scott, Maureen Scanlon, Carmen V. Mosquera, James Miller: given by John & Mary Martin  

Jerome Wieber, Betty Wieber, Milton Weber, Helen Weber, Chris Norman: given by Brian & Anita Weber  Melo Bridgnanan, 

Christopher Sassak: given by Rebecca Bridgnanan  Frances Misewicz, Sr. Mary Ursula Dzienis: given by Michael & Sharon Misewicz 

 Fr. Mike Green, OSB: given by the St. Benedict Monastery  Robert Rasico, Michael Goodwin: given by Celia Rasico  David E. 

Brown, Mortimer Flanigan: given by Andrew & Mary Siring  George Zubel, Lucille Fenn Zubel: given by Patricia Gates  Sharon 

Moore, Venessa Grabowski: given by the Moore Family  

LIGHTS 

FOR LIFE 
(continued) 

Our Silent Auction is just around the corner and we are in 
need of baskets for our auction items. If you have baskets 
you can spare, you can either drop them off at the 
Oakland/Macomb Chapter office (1637 W. Big Beaver, 
Suite G, Troy, MI 48084), the Wayne 
County Chapter office (32540 Schoolcraft 
Road, Suite 210, Livonia, MI 48150, or the 

Main Administrative Office (in the same building as the 
Wayne Chapter, but in Suite 100 on the first floor). Call 
Chris at the Main Office, 734-524-0162, if you have any 
questions. 
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Book Depot Help! 

Volunteer (AKA: a book angel!) 
needed to organize & maintain 
the Religious Book area of our 

Book Depot in Livonia. 

 

Preferably 
Mondays          

(Day is negotiable) 
 

Please call 
Chris at the               
Main Office at 
734.524.0162 

 

Looking for a 
Graphic Designer 

for our website. 

 

• Must have prior experience 

• Must have background on                       
pro-life issues 

• Local or Remote 

• Part-Time Position 

• Hours & Wages are negotiable 

Contact Chris Hansen at the     
Main Office at 734.524.0162 or 
mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org. 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Rachel Campos-Duffy 
Co-host of Fox & Friends Weekend on Fox News as our speaker!  

Outspoken Pro-Life Advocate  •  Mother of 9 Awesome Kids 

Wife of the Future Secretary of Transportation Sean Duffy 

 
For more information: 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Oakland/Macomb Office 
248.816.1546   •   oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

Celebration of Life Dinner 

Tuesday, May 6, 2025 

We are so excited to have 
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Right to Life - LIFESPAN’s Generation Truth and  

Protect Life Michigan                 

Presents 

Be the Change 
Saturday, March 8, 2025 

Auburn Hills: 9:30 am - 1:30 pm 

Livonia: 12 pm - 4:30 pm 

 

For more information contact: 

Lynn Gura at 248.816.1546 or oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

To Register Online:  

https://righttolifelifespan.regfox.com/2025-be-the-change 

Dolce Fil: Protect Life Michigan, Livonia  Haili Gusa: Protect Life Michigan, 



 

1637 W. Big Beaver Rd., Suite G, Troy, MI 48084-3540 

Phone: 248-816-1546  •  Email: oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

Office Hours: M/F: 9:30-2; T/W/Th: 8-3 

Diane Trombley, Director 

Lynn Gura, Office Staff/Youth Director 

LIFESPAN Chapter News 
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Going Forward 
     Each year, when we turn the calendar page from 

December of one year to January of the next year, I wonder 

to    myself, where did it go? Where did the previous year 

go? The older we become, the faster time seems to go. It is            

actually time to plan for the events for the new year but        

before we go, we need to remember what we have 

accomplished in the old year. 

     So, what did we do in 2024? Youth events that included 

Be the Change, Bus Trips, Life Advocate Intensive, essays, 

educational materials, answering questions, and working 

with Youth Ministers. The Celebrate Life dinner and auction 

in May, the Annual Luncheon, Bowling for Life, Golf 

Outings, Baby Showers, Life Chain, White Cross display, 

National Day of Remembrance for the Aborted Child, 

Christmas Cards, the Resource Book and Newsletters now 

printing in color and providing extensive pro-life 

information, monthly mailings to representatives at various 

faith communities, increased presence on various social 

media platforms, phone interviews, Father’s Day candy and 

Mother’s Day carnations, Lights for Life, Volunteer 

Luncheon, and one of the most important things we do each 

year is answer questions that come to us over the phone.  

Sometimes those phone calls come from moms who need 

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 210, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

Phone 734-422-6230 •  Email: wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org 

Office Hours: M-W-Th: 9am - 3pm; T-F: Closed 

Timothy Pruse, Director 

Rebecca Bridgnanan, Office Manager 

Audrey Ralko, Office Staff 
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January’s Big Week 

     January 20 marks Inauguration Day every four years. It 

is a day to pray for our country and breathe a sigh of relief 

that the most aggressively pro-abortion Administration in 

American history is over. January 22 is the anniversary of 

the Roe v. Wade ruling legalizing abortion nationwide, 

which of course was supplanted by Dobbs v. Jackson 

Women’s Health on June 24, 2022. However, since pro-

abortion judges never allowed existing Michigan law to 

take effect in summer 2022 and then the voters chose to 

amend the State Constitution in November 2022 to legalize 

all abortions and eliminate health regulations on abortion 

facilities, we now mark 52 years and counting of legal 

abortion in Michigan on January 22. January 24 marks the 

National March for Life in Washington, D.C. Pray for a 

blessed and powerful experience for all in attendance, 

especially those on LIFESPAN buses, and for safe travel to 

and from the March. 

The Beauty of Life: Rose Ceremony 

     On Wednesday, January 22 at 6pm, we mark this sad 

anniversary of legal abortion in the United States with the 

annual Rose Mass at Our Lady of Good Counsel Catholic 

Church in Plymouth. If you have never been, it is truly a 

beautiful and inspiring evening. For Christian brothers and 

sisters who are not Catholic, the Rose Ceremony within that 

Mass is worth the time. We would love to speak with any 

church about hosting a Rose Ceremony of your own. 

Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, or Respect Life Month in 

October would be ideal times to do so. 

Hunger for Truth: Enjoy a Slice to 
Support LIFESPAN’s Mission 

     Join LIFESPAN for our first restaurant fundraiser! On 

Thursday, January 23 plan to enjoy some delicious Detroit-style 

pizza at Buddy’s Pizza in Livonia between 11am and 8pm. 

Mention LIFESPAN when you order dine-in or carry-out and 

20% of proceeds will return to the Chapter. 

Shine Your Light: Luminaries for Life 

     In what began as another solemn commemoration of the Roe v. 

Wade anniversary, on Friday, January 24 several churches within 

Wayne Chapter continue to mark the night of the National 

March for Life, January 24 this year, by lighting Luminaries for 

Life with the message, “It is better to light one candle, than to 

curse the darkness.” If you are not with one of the participating 

churches and would like to order luminaries, please call or email 

the Chapter Office 734-422-6230 or wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org. 

help, sometimes from folks who don’t like what we stand for or 

what we do, some who have sincere questions and need solid 

pro-life information to share with family and friends.  

     None of this is possible without the aid of our many 

volunteers who help with all these activities and whatever else 

we come up with like stuffing envelopes or cutting ribbons and 

tags for the Mother’s Day flowers. If I started to try and name 

each one, first I would be sure to miss someone and secondly, 

there is not room enough in this column to name them all 

individually. Just let it be known that we treasure your 

dedication to Life and your willingness to go the extra mile to 

accomplish our mission. 

     Happy New Year to you All. We pray for the good Lord’s 

blessings on your families, a renewed sense of justice and 

protection for vulnerable lives and the determination to continue 

until we accomplish that goal. 

 

Diane 

              

mailto:oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org
mailto:wcdr@rtl-lifespan.org
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Wee  

Care 

A Program of Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305 

Phone: 734-524-0165 

Office Hours: By appointment 

Karen Patrosso, Director 
All material and monetary donations to Wee Care are tax-deductible. Checks 

must be made payable to Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund.  

     To all the wonderful friends who donated to Giving Trees or sent indi-

vidual gifts to Wee Care during the Christmas season—my gratitude is 

endless!  You are a Godsend—restocking our empty shelves with blan-

kets, sleepers, onesies, diapers and so much more, so that we can contin-

ue in the new year to provide for God's tiniest miracles! 

 

     As 2024 came to a close, we put together hundreds of packages.  We 

always try to make sure that every precious little one born during the 

holidays or in January, receives the warm clothes, blankets and diapers 

that they desperately need.  It means more than you can imagine to the 

moms.  Their baby is provided for and they know that strangers care 

about them and are praying for them.  Sometimes, as they cuddle their 

baby in their arms on Christmas, dressed in a new sleeper and wrapped 

in a soft blanket, those are the only gifts that they received.   Your love for 

them, however, and your love for their baby is the greatest gift of all! 

YOUTH 

REPORT 

Here are updates on our Youth Outreach 
Program: 
 

     In this New Year of 2025, I want to sincerely thank you all for 

your continued monetary and prayer support of our 

organization’s work with young people:   

• To help give them things to participate in throughout the 

year including activities, events, and volunteer 

opportunities!  

• To help them grow stronger, more solid in their pro-life 

convictions and connect them with other young people who 

hold the same desire to protect the gift of LIFE in every way 

possible, from the first moment that little human being 

becomes an individual in the womb to the last natural 

breath.  

• To help sponsor high school students, college students and 

young adults so they can attend the summer training 

program (Life Advocate Intensive Training) presented by 

Protect Life Michigan. 

     We have two bus groups going to the 3rd annual Post-Roe 

March for Life in DC.  You can watch (the best) coverage of the 

March for Life on EWTN on Friday, January 24th.  In the next 

newsletter, you will be able to see pictures from our Movement 

in Motion Bus Trip and read comments from the students, 

young adults, chaperones, and other adults.  I can’t wait to share 

this all with you soon!  In the past Trump Administration, the Vice 

President spoke at one of the Rallies before the March and the President 

gave a video greeting to the Marchers; then in 2019, the President was 

at the Rally in person to speak to the Marchers.  Who knows what will 

happen this time…will VP JD Vance be there?  Will the President give 

another video greeting?  We’ll see! 

     Registration is now open for our Be the Change event that 

will take place on March 8th. See page 13 for more information 

which includes the RegFox online registration link you can go 

to.  We are accepting new baby items at the event, if anyone who 

attends wants to bring some items to donate to our Wee Care 
Program.  See above for an update from Karen Patrosso who is 

the director. 

     Let’s continue on our mission to make abortion unthinkable…

love the moms, dads and 

their preborn babies! 

 

 

Lynn A. Gura, Youth Director for LIFESPAN Ed Fund 

248-816-1546, oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

Website: miLIFESPAN.org 

 

Follow us on Social Media: 

X: RTLLIFESPAN 

Snapchat: miLIFESPAN 

Instagram: miLIFESPAN 

Parler: youth-z7sgy 

Truth Social: rtllifespan 

A Program of Right to Life - LIFESPAN Educational Fund 

Email: youth@milifespan.org 

Email: oakmac@rtl-lifespan.org 

     Thank you for all you do!  May God bless your New Year with good 

health, good times, much laughter and all the happiness that you have 

given to others! 

 

Love, Karen 
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     Happy New Year! Another year has 

passed, and we are looking forward to a 

much brighter hopeful 2025. I do not know 

about you, but this Christmas and 

Hanukkah season contained more joy and 

hope than I experienced in a long time. I 

wonder why it is. For me, it is the 

realization that our country will be able to 

get back to the Judeo-Christian ethics that 

our founding fathers preserved in the 

Constitution. For pro-lifers that means the freedom to have 

LIFE, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness. This recently has 

been an illusion for us pro-life believers. 

     The successful demonization of pro-life people and the 

cause has been more evident in the past four years. This is 

due to a number of factors but the most relevant was the 

overturning of Roe v Wade. The opposition is again threatened 

with the possibility, they no longer will be able to kill their 

offspring. This type of upraising I had not seen since 1970 

when this movement and our organization were fledglings-

fighting to keep legalized abortion out of the State of 

Michigan. During pre-election campaigning for Proposal B,  

in 1972, there were hateful angry people all around us. There 

were death threats, coffee thrown at our signs, angry nasty 

words and counter demonstration opposing us and our 

position. There was a difference though; in the seventies we 

felt free to speak out and fight for the rights of the pre-born 

without fear of any government reprisal.  As the years have 

passed slowly our freedoms were curtailed, especially in 

these last four years, pro-lifers have had to watch their backs, 

when speaking out for the life issues. Arrests, prosecution, 

From the President’s Desk 

Donations have been made -  
In Memory of:  

Gerald Joseph Schefke 
Given by: Oakland/Macomb Chapter of LIFESPAN 

and jail were the fate of many pro-life people praying at 

abortion facilities or doing undercover work to expose the lies 

of the anti-life bureaucracy; while those that burned our 

federal buildings and defaced our monuments, were allowed 

to go free. This is what I hope will change. It is a new day in 

America. As pro-lifers we never did nor will we ever stop 

fighting for the rights of all our citizens, the pre-born and 

born. But I am convinced that in the next four years we will 

be able to do this without fear from our government agencies.  

     It is time to rededicate our efforts to change hearts and 

minds. In the next four years we will have the opportunity 

and freedom to work within our community to do just that. 

To bring truth as to the humanity of the pre-born, the sick and 

the elderly. LIFESPAN will be here to help you to do this. Yes, 

there is a lot to do, as seen during this past election campaign. 

There are many of our fellow citizens who have accepted the 

lies. Let us help them to understand the truth. So, the next 

time you are challenged with the statement “women have the 

right to choose”! Ask them, the right to choose what! If they 

do not say to “right to kill my child” then they do not know 

the truth! This is a person (who if they will listen) needs to 

know just what happens in the abortion procedure - A 

HUMAN LIFE IS DYSTROYED! 

     May God give us the courage to speak out for truth! 

 

Yours in Life, Diane 

 

Join two Detroit originals for a Right to 

Life-LIFESPAN Wayne Chapter Restaurant 

Fundraiser at Buddy’s Pizza in Livonia. 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 23  

11:00am-9:00pm 

Mention Right to Life-LIFESPAN when making your dine-in, take-out, or delivery order and 

20% of the proceeds will return to LIFESPAN Wayne Chapter to educate the community on 

human dignity from conception until natural death! 

Buddy’s Pizza 

33605 Plymouth Rd., Livonia, MI 48150 

(734) 261-3550 

 Right to Life - LIFESPAN         www.



 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN Membership Form 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN believes that human life has value in all stages of development from conception until natural death, and 

is committed to speaking on behalf of those who cannot  speak for themselves - the preborn, the aged, the incapacitated. Won’t 

you please help in our struggle to preserve respect for human life? A contribution brings you the LIFESPAN News as well as edu-

cational materials and special mailings. 

 _______ Annual Membership $35.00  _______ Platinum $500.00 or more 

 _______ Student/Senior Member $25.00  _______ Gold  $250.00 

 _______ Monthly Pledge    $_____   _______ Silver  $100.00 

 _______ Other     $_____   _______ Bronze $50.00 
 

Name ______________________________________________ Phone _________________________ 

 

Address ___________________________________ City _______________________ Zip __________ 

 

Email Address _______________________________________________________________________ 

Please complete this form and return with your donation to: Right 

January 2025 News 

LIFESPAN News  
January 2025; Vol. 54, No. 1 

President & Publisher: Diane Fagelman  

Co-Editors: Christina Hansen & Diane Trombley 

Right to Life - LIFESPAN is a non-profit organization 

and is funded entirely by membership dues, private 

donations and fundraisers. 

MAIN OFFICE  

32540 Schoolcraft Rd., Ste. 100, Livonia, MI 48150-4305  

Phone: 734-524-0162  

Email: mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org  

Main Office Hours: M-W-F: 9:00 am - 2:00 pm; T-Th: Closed 

Website: miLIFESPAN.org  

Christina Cascos Hansen, MA, M.Ed., Office Manager 

You can live on after death by helping those 

whose lives are threatened by abortion,           

euthanasia  or infanticide. A bequest in your 

will to Right to Life - LIFESPAN will be used to 

save the lives of many through our efforts.  
 

Have questions? Please contact Charles 

Kleinbrook at 248-352-9569 or                             

MrChip1234@aol.com 
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“It is better to light one candle, than to curse the darkness” 

 

        www.miLIFESPAN.org 

mailto:mainoffice@rtl-lifespan.org
http://www.miLIFESPAN.org
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 Right to Life – LIFESPAN’s 

36th Annual Baby Shower 
Sunday, March 9, 2025* 

(*unless different date noted) 

to benefit local Pregnancy Help Centers 

Baby showers will be held at the following locations.  

More locations are added almost daily!!! Visit miLIFESPAN.org for updates! 

Watch for fliers from your local church listed below to find out what the Pregnancy Help Center needs. 

For more information, call Right to Life - LIFESPAN at 734.524.0162 

Choose a location near you, drop off some items and help our local moms and their babies. Sometimes, just knowing that                                                        

there are resources available through local pregnancy help centers means the difference between aborting a baby and giving a baby LIFE! 

In alphabetical order by City:  

Gift Drop-Off ONLY – After Church Services (unless noted otherwise) 

St. Hugo of the Hills Church, Bloomfield Hills 
2215 Opdyke 

 
St. John Neumann Catholic Church, Canton 

44800 Warren Rd. 
 

St. Anselm Catholic Church, Dearborn Heights 
17650 Outer Dr W  

  
St. Edith Catholic Church, Livonia 

15089 Newburgh Rd.  
  

St. Colette Catholic Church, Livonia 
17600 Newburgh Rd.  

 
St. Genevieve-St. Maurice Women’s Sodality, Livonia 

29015 Jamison St. 
  

St. Damien of Molokai Church, Pontiac 
120 Lewis Street  

  
Our Lady of Loretto Church, Redford 
17116 Olympia *March 1/2 & March 8/9 


